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Received, thank you. 

Kind Regards, Blake Edward  
 

Mr. Edward sent his notice of appeal by email on Tuesday December 21, 2021 at 5:28 
pm to BCFIRB’s office. 

On December 22, 2021 at approximately 9:00 am, Mr. Edward contacted BCFIRB case 
management to confirm that he had filed his appeal. He acknowledged receiving the 
review decision on Friday, December 17, 2021 and his understanding that he had four 
business days to file his appeal. 

Case management staff referred Mr. Edward to page three of his completed Notice of 
Appeal, where under the heading Appeal Time Limits it states: 

Appeal must be received by BCFIRB within four (4) calendar days of you getting the 
BC SPCA decision. 
Filing fees for these appeals must be received by BCFIRB within six (6) calendar 
days of you getting the BC SPCA decision. 
To calculate the four (4) days, start counting on the day after you receive the 
BCSPCA decision. If BCFIRB is not open on the 4th day (e.g. weekend or holiday) 
the time is extended to the next day the office is open. The same method is used to 
calculate the six (6) days for the filing fee. 

Decision 
As Mr. Edward confirmed to case management staff that he “received” the BC SPCA’s 
review decision on Friday, December 17, 2021, to calculate the four calendar days he 
should have counted Saturday, Sunday, Monday and then ensured his notice of appeal 
was received before the close of business on Tuesday (4:30 pm December 21, 2021). 
As the appeal was received after 4:30 pm (at 5:28 pm), per the legal rule described 
previously in this letter, the appeal was not received by BCFIRB until December 
22, 2021. As such, the appeal has been filed out of time and BCFIRB has no discretion 
to extend the time for filing the appeal. 
 
Yours truly, 

 

 
 
 
Kirsten Pedersen 
Executive Director/Registrar 




